
Village of Clarksville 
Council Meeting Minutes 

October 4, 2021 
 

A regular monthly meeting of the Clarksville Village Council was held October 4, 2021 at the Clarksville 
Village Hall.  President Amy Byers called the meeting to order at 7pm. 
Other council members present – Trustees Bonnie Main, Joseph Graham, Allen Sheldon, Robin Wahl 
(virtually), Treasurer Rose Barratt, and Clerk Shari Clark.  Absent – Trustees Brad Clark & Patricia Reser. 
 
No public comment. 
The minutes of the September 13, 2021 meeting were read and approved. 
 
Motion by Graham and supported by Sheldon to pay monthly bills totaling $10,874.83 plus incoming 
Consumers Energy bills and quarterly taxes.  Motion passed. 
 
Reports were read by Treasurer Barratt, Street Commissioner Sheldon, Sewer by S.Clark, ex officio 
Planning Commissioner Main, Clerk by S.Clark, and President Byers. 
 
President Byers will research compensation comparisons with other municipalities’ boards & 
commissions. 
 
Motion by Sheldon and supported by Main to amend Leaf Removal Contract with Stahl Lawn Care by 
increasing annual payment to $5,500.00 to help offset contractor expense of dumpsite for leaves.  All in 
favor, motion passed. 
 

SEEKING VILLAGE RESIDENTS TO SERVE ON VILLAGE PLANNING COMMISSION 
Interested applicants contact Village Clerk 616-693-2731 or clarksvillemi@clarksvillemi.org 

Applicants and nominations will be considered by the Village President who shall appoint members to the 
Commission based upon majority vote of Council at the next council meeting set for November 1st 

 
Motion by Sheldon and supported by Graham to renew annual contracts with Tony Stahl/ Snow 
Shoveling, Shari Clark/Hall Rental, Robbie Mutschler/Hall Cleaning, Kevin Count/ Maintenance, Derek 
Byers/Zoning Administrator, and Jordan Burnie/ Website Support & Maintenance. All in favor, motion 
passed. 

Leaf Removal within Clarksville Village Limits will begin 
October and continue through November. 

Residents are responsible to rake leaves to street curb for removal. 
Please remember LEAVES ONLY no grass clippings or other debris allowed. 

At no other time should any debris be put in the road and never be placed upon storm drains. 

 
Motion by Sheldon and supported by Graham to set Trick-or-Treating 5-7 pm in Clarksville on Saturday 
October 30, 2021. All in favor, motion passed. 
 
Authorization given to Street Commissioner Sheldon to go ahead and contract for necessary curb & 
sidewalk repairs at his discretion. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:01 pm. 
The next regular meeting will be held November 1, 2021 at 7 pm. 

Submitted by Shari Clark, Village Clerk 
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